SEPTEMBER 8, 2010

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Tony Cooper, David Fisher, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, Bill Barkley – Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk.

     Also present: Alan Finnegan, Aaron Jarvis, Lloyd Grandy II and Russ Finley.

     There will be special budget workshop meetings on September 22, 2010 and October 6, 2010 at 6 pm in the Town Office.

     Aaron Jarvis gave the board an update on the WWTP project. Aaron is submitting bills from Jordstat Construction for $4,335.80 and Tisdel Associates for $7,691.90 to EFC for payment. The first concrete pour will be on October 1, 2010 and Aaron will be having a project meeting in the near future. Aaron will not be able to attend the next Town Board meeting.

     Lloyd Grandy reviewed the employee manual and suggested a few changes, he also reviewed the inter-municipal agreement and the workplace violence with incident report.

     Alan Finnegan reported that the park committee is putting together a budget for the park and community building. Alan had no new news on the dam.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper acknowledging receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.

     The board reviewed the monthly bills.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to pay the monthly bills. General #272-293 in the amount of $5,525.62, Highway #136-154 in the amount of $103,580.26, Water #73-82 in the amount of $1,577.97, Sewer #38-43 in the amount of $2,366.81 and Light District #9 for $1,094.35. All were in favor.

     Communications: The Supervisor heard from Ray Wilson stating that there would be no increase in the Town’s insurance for next year and he is still working on a quote for workers compensation insurance.

    A letter was received from the Department of Environmental Conservation regarding the inspection of the waste- water treatment plant and listing the violations. They would like the town to submit a written plan for correcting the violations.

     The County Highway Department sent a letter stating they are closing the bridge on County Route 31 for two months starting September 27, 2010.

     SLIC Networks Solution sent a letter regarding a meeting they are having on September 28, 2010 at 7 pm at the Best Western in Canton regarding a fiber optic network.

     The Comptroller’s Office sent a letter stating that the payment to the retirement system is going to be $37,685 if paid by December 15, 2010.

     There was a letter from the Potsdam Humane Society asking the Board to consider a full service contract with them in 2011. The Supervisor will check on what the fee would be.

     Bill Barkley: The road work has been completed for this year. Bill reported that he has hired Safety Joe to implement a safety program.

     Old Business: The County has offered a one- year extension of the winter maintenance agreement at the price of $4234.75 per mile.

     David Fisher made a resolution, second by Kevin Finnegan to sign the winter maintenance agreement with the County Highway Department for an additional year with the contract items remaining the same. All were in favor.

     New Business: Tony cooper made a resolution, second by Tim Thisse to transfer $4500.00 from highway item DA5110-5130-4 to DA5100-5110-2. All were in favor.

    The Supervisor received a letter stating that the Association of Towns dues for 2011 will be $800.00.

     The Planning Board would like to encumber $4,176.03 from their budget to go towards the Planning project for next year. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to encumber $4,176.03 from the Planning Board budget to use next year for the planning project. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to appoint Vernon Ford to the Zoning Board of Appeals. All were in favor.

     Tony cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to transfer $25,000.00 from highway item DA5130-5142-1 to highway item DA5100-5110-1. All were in favor.

     Chet Tyndall made a request to the board to add his wife, Laura Tyndall to his health insurance policy. The board discussed and no decision was made.

     The Board discussed some code violations that have been seen around Town. The Supervisor will contact the code enforcement officer regarding the junk yard provisions of the law.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by David Fisher to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 pm. All were in favor.

_________________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

SEPTEMBER 22, 2010
     A special meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:10 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Supervisor Joseph Finnegan, David Fisher, Tony Cooper, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, Highway Supt. Bill Barkley, Jr. and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk

     Also present: Sara Day-Schulz, Connie McGaw, Judith DeGroat, Kathy Paige, Bill Dashnaw and Russell Finley.

     The Town Clerk presented proof of publication for the special meeting to work on the 2011 budget.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to pay General bill #293-294 in the amount of $10,500.00. All were in favor.

     The Library Board presented their budget for 2011. The amount to be raised by taxes would be $50,910.00

     Bill Dashnaw explained the whole budget process to the Town Board.

    David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to contract with Bill Dashnaw for an amount not to exceed $1,000.00 to help with the 2011 budget process. All were in favor.

    Bill Barkley Jr. presented the 2011 highway budget. Discussion followed.

    The next budget workshop will be on October 6, 2010 at 6 pm in the Town Office.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to adjourn. All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

______________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

